## Record of Proceedings Town of Elmer City October 20, 2022

The Town of Elmer City Council met for a Public Hearing at 505 Seaton Ave, Elmer City, Washington on the 20<sup>th</sup> of October 2022. Mayor Jesse Tillman and Council members Michael Humiston, William Dunlap, Clara Carson, and Terje Berg, and Maintenance Superintendent/Water Specialist Jimmer Tillman and Clerk/Treasurer Kelly Ross were in attendance or present via zoom.

Mayor Jesse Tillman opened the public hearing at 5 pm.

Council discussed the 1% increase for property taxes and the possibility of increasing utility rates for 2023.

Council worked through the revenue for the 2023 budget.

Terje moved to continue the budget public hearing on November 10<sup>th</sup> at 6 pm and adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m. Clara seconded the motion, all were in favor, motion carried.

ATTEST:

KELLY ROSS, Clerk/Treasurer

CORPORATE SEAL

TOWN OF ELMER CITY ELMER CITY, WASHINGTON

JESSE TILLMAN, Mayor